
COE FACULTY ASSEMBLY MINUTES 
September 26, 2014 

 
Meeting locations: Boca Campus - ED 313, Davie Campus - LA 150 (teleconferenced), Jupiter Campus - 
EC 202C (teleconferenced) 
 
Attendance: 
 

Curriculum, Culture, and 
Educational Inquiry 
Yash Bhagwanji, Nancy Brown, 
Emery Hyslop-Margison, Dilys 
Schoorman 

Counselor Education 
Paul Peluso 
 

Dean’s Office 
Valerie Bristor 
 

Communication Sciences and 
Disorders 
Connie Keintz 
Carol Tessel 
 

Educational Leadership and 



Explained graduate faculty status renewal processes, encouraged graduate faculty status renewals, 
noted that COE was first at FAU to develop governance document pertaining to graduate status 
application and renewal process, and plan to recognize graduate student fellowship and award 
recipients. 
 
Responded to questions about electronic communication with graduate students, residency 
requirements of graduate students, graduate tracking reports. 

 
COE faculty noted their appreciation to the Graduate College for being pro-active and transparency. 

 
Guest Speaker, Dr. Jennifer Peluso, Asst. Provost       

 
Shared handouts and described student success improvement plan, strategies, and faculty 
contributions. 

 
Reported many proposed benchmarks for students have been met for May 2015 



Discussed and responded to questions about Budget, changes in undergraduate admissions criteria, 
new scheduling model, and P&T application extensions. 
 
Budget – using college funds to fill positions not filled last year; university hoping to recover $3.5 
million by December 2014 and the other half in May 2015 (due to $7 million loss last year) 
 
Admissions criteria – this is President Kelly’s vision to make admissions tougher and is related to 
improving performance metrics 
 
New scheduling model – Dr. Torok is on the committee 
 
P&T application extensions – provided for medical or related reasons; refer to Article 15.b.3 for 
more information 

 
Encouraged everyone to get involved in the 50th year celebration, attend the dean’s symposium, 
contribute in college expos, and join in the Alumni recognition reception  

 
The faculty extended their thanks for the tailgate event.


